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January 16, 2024 
 
Melanie A. Bachman, Esq. 
Executive Director/Staff Attorney 
Connecticut Siting Council 
10 Franklin Square 
New Britain, CT  06051 
 
Re: EM-VER-108-231108 – Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless (“Cellco”) 

Telecommunications Facility, 133 Coppermine Road, Oxford, Connecticut 
 

Notice of Commencement of Construction 
 
Dear Attorney Bachman: 

In accordance with Condition No. 7 of the Siting Council’s approval of EM-VER-108-
2311108, this letter will serve as notice of Cellco’s intent to commence construction of the 
approved facility on or about January 31, 2024. 

The Project Manager responsible for site construction activity is Aleksey Tyurin with 
Verizon Wireless.  Mr. Tyurin’s contact information is provided below. 

 
Aleksey Tyurin, Eng III - RE/Regulatory 
Verizon Wireless 
20 Alexander Drive 
Wallingford, CT  06492 
(860) 550-3195 

 
If you have any questions or need any additional information regarding the proposed 

construction schedule, please feel free to contact me. 
 

Sincerely,  
 
 
Kenneth C. Baldwin 

Copy to: 
Alex Tyurin 

 
 
 
 
 

KENNETH C. BALDWIN 
 
280 Trumbull Street 
Hartford, CT 06103-3597 
Main (860) 275-8200 
Fax (860) 275-8299 
kbaldwin@rc.com 
Direct (860) 275-8345 
 
Also admitted in Massachusetts 
and New York 

  


